Laghi praises bishops' pastorals

By Jerry Filteau **Catholic News Service**

WASHINGTON — Meeting "the crisis in family life" is one of the main challenges facing the U.S. Catholic Church today, Archbishop Pio Laghi said in an interview with Catholic News Service May

Another challenge is learning how to evangelize in the U.S. culture, said the papal pro-nuncio, about to return to Rome for a new Vatican post.

Looking back on his nearly 10 years as papal representative in the United States, the 67-year-old archbishop said that one of the main characteristics of the U.S. church during that period has been fuller implementation of the Second Vatican Council and a deeper integration of its

He particularly praised the U.S. bishops for their national pastoral letters on war and peace in 1983 and on the economy in

The way the bishops developed those letters and dealt with the issues was "for me a great moment of learning and of understanding, of understanding how healthy this church is, and also how courageous," the archbishop said.

Archbishop Laghi was interviewed at the Vatican Embassy in Washington shortly before his scheduled May 11 return to Rome where he will take up his new job as head of the Vatican's Congregation for Catholic Education.

He said he had received no indications who might succeed him as papal pronuncio to the United States or when the ap-

Rochester Monument Co., Inc.

Formerly Located at 1575 Clifford Avenue Over 50 years of Service

All Work done on premises by Master Stone Carver Robert Micoli-President

1130 Ridge Rd., Webster 872-1827

pointment afight be made.

Archbishop Laghi described the rebuilding of a long-repressed religious culture in Eastern Europe as one of the key tasks facing Rome and the church in Europe today. He said the synod of European bishops recently announced by Pope John Paul II will have to look closely at how to share educational resources to recover what was lost during more than 40 years of communist rule, in which almost all Catholic seminaries, universities and other educational institutions were closed.

When Archbishop Laghi was first named papal representative in the United States in December, 1980, after seven years as the Vatican ambassador to Argentina, his title was apostolic delegate. Because the United States and the Vatican had not had formal diplomatic relations since 1867, his formal assignment was only as liaison between the Vatican and the U.S. Catholic Church.

When U.S.-Vatican diplomatic relations were restored in 1984, he became the papal pro-nuncio or ambassador to the United

Asked if his formal diplomatic status brought any significant change to his previously informal role as a Vatican liaison to the government, the archbishop stressed that from the time he became pronuncio he had "chosen purposely" to take a very "low-key" posture diplomatically.

He occasionally delivered appeals from the Holy See to the U.S. government regarding Vatican concerns in such places as Lebanon, the Holy Land and Latin America, he said, and he attended diplomatic briefings by the State Department and some receptions that he was invited to as a diplomat. But the primary exchange of information between the Vatican and the U.S. government comes at the other end, he said, through the U.S. ambassador to the Vatican.

"I have to say in conscience that this diplomatic activity did not interfere with my

Continued on page 23



File photo Archbishop Pio Laghi, U.S. papal pro-nuncio, is returning to Rome to head a Vatican congregation.

Catholics need to give more, panel says

By Tracy Early

Catholic News Service

NEW YORK — Panelists for a national teleconference on "Dwindling Church Finances" said Catholics need much more education about their responsibility for financial support of the church.

But the panelists also emphasized that such education be given a biblical and theological basis, and placed in the context of stewardship in all aspects of life.

The teleconference, broadcast by the Catholic Telecommunications Network of America May 3, was one of a series produced by the National Pastoral Life Center in New York and transmitted by satellite to listening groups across the country.

It originated from the studios of the Archdiocese of New York in Yonkers.

Father Philip J. Murnion, director of the National Pastoral Life Center and panel moderator, began the teleconference by showing a previously filmed report by sociologist Father Andrew M. Greeley on survey research he had done.

Low levels of financial giving, Father

Greeley said, correlate with "dissatisfaction and anger among laypeople" over issues of sexuality, particularly birth control, and authority.

Father Greeley reported that many lay people also say they refuse to give because they believe there is a significant'amount of corruption in the church.

But even lay people who hold these views will give, the priest-sociologist said, if their local pastor does his job well and maintains a relationship of honesty with

Virginia Hodgkinson, vice president for research at the Independent Sector in Washington, said Americans overall had increased the percentage of their income going to religious and other charitable causes since the 1970s, but Catholics had not.

Some priests are "embarrassed" to ask for money, she said, because they tend to think of stewardship only in relation to money, not as a way of managing one's en-

Monsignor Austin P. Bennett, finance

director for the Diocese of Brooklyn, said the church has to be run as a community, and not as a business, but nonetheless should be managed with administrative

A policy of "very tight management" has enabled the Brooklyn diocese to keep its subsidized parishes down to about 10 percent, he said, and subsidies are considered loans to be repaid if the parish gets in a condition to do so. "Deficit budgets are not accepted," he said.

Monsignor Bennett said one reason for problems in Catholic giving was large numbers of immigrants from ethnic backgrounds with no tradition of giving to the church.

In the Brooklyn diocese, he said, people are being encouraged not only to give now but also to put the church in their wills.

John F. Benware, administrative services director for the Archdiocese of Chicago, said the financial problems forcing the closing of several Chicago parishes and other archdiocesan institutions were

Continued on page 23

FUNERAL DIRECTORS OF THE ROCHESTER DIOCESE

The funeral Directors listed herein offer pre-need and at-need services and counseling in accordance with the Catholic faith.

ROCHESTER

NULTON FUNERAL HOME Penfield, New York 14526



Rochester, New York 14609 (716) 482-6260

Set your mind at ease... Make your Funeral Arrangements with our Funeral Specialists

MATTLE FÜNERAL HOME



ASHTON-SMITH FUNERAL HOME WOOD FUNERAL HOME PAYNE-NULTON FUNERAL HOME

Rochester, New York 14624 (716) 247-6360 Macedon, New York 14502 (315) 986-7781

GATES

Serving the Greater Rochester Area' Located at 495 N. Winton Rd. (Between Atlantic & Humboldt) (716) 482-0400

Crawford Funeral

Home, Inc.

DiPonzio Funeral Home, Inc., (Across from St. Theodore's Church) 219 Spencerport Road Rochester, N.Y. 14606 254-6672

GREECE -

Arndt Funeral Home 1118 Long Pond Rd. (south of Maiden Lane) Parking for over 100 cars Greece, N.Y. 14626 Ronald John Arndt (716) 225-6350

Vay, Schleich and Meeson Funeral Home Inc.

"Greece's Largest and Most Complete Facilities" 2692 Dewey Avenue 1075 Long Pond Rd. (716) 663-2100

MONUMENTS •

Paul W. Harris

IRONDEQUOIT

Funeral Home Inc. Richard P. Harris Charles E. Davis 570 Kings Highway S. (corner Titus) (716)544-2041

May Funeral Home

George L. May Jr., Raymond L. Welch 2793 Culver Rd. Rochester, N.Y. 14622 (716) 467-7957

McLaughlin Funeral Home Inc.

John J. McLaughlin 871 Culver Road Rochester, NY 14609 (716) 482-1847 Schauman-Sulewski **Funeral Home Inc.** Edwin Sulewski

2100 St. Paul Street Rochester, N.Y. 14621 (716) 342-3400 Michael R. Yackiw **Funeral Home** 1270 Norton Street Rochester, N.Y. 14621 (716) 544-5000

If no answer 342-9300

MARRION MONUMENTS

476 State St. (corner of Jay) Large Indoor Display - FREE PARKING -(716) 546-4450

MONUMENTS

HART MONUMENT CO.

2301 Dewey Avenue **Opposite Holy Sepulchre Cemetery** Since 1856

865-6746

REICHART MONUMENT CO.

348 Crestwood Blvd., Rochester, N.Y. 14624 (off Buffalo Rd. one block east of Howard)

235-4490